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Celebrating success in girls' football! 
Our Year 5 and 6 stars shone brightly 
in a recent tournament, securing a 
fantastic second-place finish. The 
team's highlight was an impressive   
7-0 victory against a rival school, 
showcasing exceptional teamwork 
and skill. Our budding footballers 
demonstrated dedication and          
passion, making us proud on and off 
the field. Congratulations to our          
talented players for their outstanding 
performance and sportsmanship. 
Stay tuned for more exciting sports 
updates!  

    Thrilling Cross Country Event:                                          

Our Year 5 and 6 stars showcased outstanding 

athleticism in a recent cross-country competi-

tion, conquering challenging terrain with deter-

mination. In a display of teamwork and resili-

ence, our young runners secured a commend-

able second place overall. Cheers echoed as 

they crossed the finish line, embodying sportsmanship and school spirit. Parents, your 

children's dedication to fitness and healthy competition shines brightly. We're immensely 

proud of their achievement and look forward to more sporting successes. Thank you for 

your continuous support in fostering a love for physical activity in our students." 

Thank you for your kind dona-
tions made to the Royal British 
Legion  Poppy Appeal 2023 we 

raised £79.12 
                                                                                                    

The District total raised so far for 

2023 is: £3692.88  

 

On behalf of the Royal British Legion - Thank you! 

Year Rec-Year 6 Theatre Visit - Monday 11th December               

A reminder that your child needs to arrive at school for 

8.30am on Monday 11th December. 

So that we are able to get to the Swan Theatre in time for the 

10am performance we will need to register the children               

promptly at 8.45am and get them seated on the coaches   

ready to leave at 9.00am.                                                                          

Your support with this will be greatly appreciated. 

Children may bring a drink for during the performance, packed 

in disposable packaging. We will provide fruit for EYFS                 

and KS1 children, however children in KS2                                       

may bring a healthy snack in disposable packaging. 

Children are to wear their school uniform and will need to                  

bring a coat with them. 

We will return to school for approximately 1pm.  Therefore a 

cold lunch will be provided for all pupils in Reception & Key 

Stage 1, and also for pupils in Key Stage 2 who are eligible for 

free school meals.  For all other pupils please be aware that 

there will be no hot food served on this day. However, a 

On Wednesday 

15th November, 7 

children from years 

3 and 6 took part in 

a singing event at 

Comberton Primary 

School with other 

primary schools 

within the KPCA.  

Throughout the day they learned 5 different songs: Nanuma, 

When I grow up (from Matilda the musical), A wimba way (the 

lion sleeps tonight), Amazing Grace and Hakuna Matata.   

Different structures were used in each performance, including 

rounds, echoing and groups. There was the opportunity to 

audition for a solo in Amazing Grace, several of our children 

were brave enough to put themselves forward and Susanna 

(Year 6) was the successful soloist. At the end of the event 

parents were invited to watch the children perform and it was 

a resounding success.    



       Music Achievements                       

Congratulations to the         

following children who have 

achieved their Music Medals 

this term. 

 

Gemma Jackson has achieved her Bronze Music  

Medal in Electronic Keyboard 

Eliza Hill has achieved her Copper Music Medal in 

Flute 

Caileigh Emson has achieved her Silver Music Medal 

in Keyboard 

Kate Woodford has achieved her Silver Music Medal in 

Recorder 

Jimmy Raeside has achieved his Grade 2 in Piano 

Well done to everyone,                                                        

we are very proud of your achievements! 

School Christmas Dinners                          

KS2 - Monday 18th December                    

Reception & KS1 - Tuesday 19th December 

A reminder that on Monday 18th December 

pupils in Reception & KS1 will be provided with a Shire Services sand-

wich lunch, unless you have informed us that you will be sending your 

child with a packed lunch that day. 

On Tuesday 19th December pupils in KS2 (unless eligible for free 

school meals) must bring a packed lunch. 

KS2 Carol Service - Friday 22nd December   

The KS2 Carol service is at                                   

St Cassian’s Church on                                                          

Friday 22nd December at 9.00am.  

We hope Parents/Carers/Grandparents of        

KS2 pupils will be able to join us.                                  

Pupils will need to be dropped off at St Cassian’s Church for 8.45am.       

After the rehearsal we will walk the children back to school. Please 

ensure they have a warm coat and suitable footwear with them                                                                             

You are warmly invited to join us afterwards for refreshments.                   

Rehearsal - important information                                                                                

On Thursday 21st December we will be having a rehearsal at St            

Cassian’s Church. KS2 pupils are to be dropped off at the church from 

8.45am that morning for registration, ready to start at 9.00am.                 

After the rehearsal we will walk the children back to school. Please 

ensure they have a warm coat and suitable footwear with them.                                                 

Please do not leave your child at the church before 8.45am as                                            

they will be unsupervised.                                                                                                 

Pupils in KS1 are to go to school for registration as                                                

normal on both the 21st and 22nd December. 

Class Christmas Parties                            

KS1 Christmas Parties -            

Monday 18th December 

KS2 Class Christmas Parties -  

Tuesday 19th Dec                                   

Children may wear party clothes to school on the day 

of their party although a warm coat and sensible            

footwear must be worn.   

Please could each child bring a small contribution of 

food on the day of their party.  Some examples include 

a large bag of crisps, packet of biscuits etc.   

Please note children will still have lunch as normal on 

the day of their party. 

Pre-School & Nursery Christmas Party                                              

Pre-school & Nursery pupils will join Class Reception 

for their Christmas party on Monday 18th December 

starting at 1.30pm.  If it is a day that your child doesn’t 

normally attend Pre-school or Nursery they are still 

more than welcome to come but a parent/carer would 

need to stay with them during the afternoon. 

If your child is attending the party please bring along a 

small contribution to share some examples: crisps, 

cakes, biscuits, sausages, sausage rolls etc. 

Chaddesley Corbett School 

Choir put on an amazing           

performance at St Cassian's 

Church Coffee morning on         

Saturday 25th November. We 

received many complements 

from attendees about how      

wonderfully well the children 

sang and how happy and        

enthusiastic they all were. Miss Campbell is incredibly proud of them 

all. Many thanks to parents for supporting this event and enabling your 

child to participate within this community event. It is very much              

appreciated. Also thank you to Nikki Davies for inviting us to participate 

in the event and the lovely welcome we always receive from the          

community. It was a wonderful event to be part of. 

       Year 5 & 6 First Aid Training                                           

A representative from the Midlands  

Air Ambulance charity recently visited 

Year 5 and 6 to teach CPR. They 

were taught the 4 steps - check for danger, check for 

response, call 999, start CPR. They practiced CPR on 

dummies, and learned how to put each other into the 

recovery position. It was a valuable and well-received 

lesson.  
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SEND Drop-in 
 

Miss Edwards is running the SEND Drop-in on the 
following days:- 

 

Tuesdays - 8.45am - 10am &                               

Thursdays - 2.30pm - 4pm 
 

Please feel free to drop-in to discuss any   

      concerns you have about your child’s educational 

needs. 

A message from King Charles I School - A short summary of the Autumn term  
 

As we reach the start of December, I wanted to send our warmest regards from all the King Charles staff and give you a summary 

of what we have been up to in the Autumn term. We were delighted with how many parents/carers attended our Open Evening in  

September. Our staff and students had a wonderful evening and I hope that you got a feel for the culture of our school. 
 

We have been very busy in the Autumn term, students are working hard and our Year 11 students have reached a significant 

stage in their journey and are currently sitting their mock examinations; 

we have had dance and drama exams and the  students have excelled 

themselves. 
 

Extra-curricular opportunities have been high on the agenda and our 

club participation has been excellent. Trampolining, badminton, table 

tennis, netball and football have been particularly well attended. We 

have had Under 12 and Under 13 netball and football fixtures/

tournaments and our Under 13 boys football team have reached the 

next round of the County Cup with a narrow 4-3 victory. Our students 

recently attended the District Cross Country and we had some          

outstanding results, we even had a first place. The House system is 

going strong and we have had several house competitions which has 

created some healthy competition! 
 

Students in Year 11 have enjoyed a trip to Berlin and 90 of our Year 8 

students have just set off for the Cologne Christmas markets. Among 

other trips, our students thoroughly enjoyed their Matilda trip to gain 

some final inspiration for our school production of Matilda. We would be 

delighted if you could attend and tickets are available via our                     

website www.kingcharlesschool.co.uk.  The production runs from 19th to 

21st December 2023 at 6.30pm. Our staff and students have been         

working exceptionally hard and would love to perform to a full house 

every night. 
 

I hope that this gives you a little insight to the Autumn term at King 

Charles. We look forward to working with you in the future. 
 

Kind Regards 
 

James Wilkinson (Assistant headteacher/Head of Borrington Road)         

King Charles I School 

Upcoming dates for your diary                                                                 

December                                                                                                   

Friday 8th - PTFA Christmas Fair and wear a Christmas Jumper with your uniform day                                                              

Monday 11th - Reception - Year 6 visit to the Swan Theatre in Worcester   

Tuesday 12th - EYFS & KS1 Nativity Dress Rehearsal at 9.30am                                                                                                   

Wednesday 13th - EYFS & KS1 Nativity at 2.00pm 

Thursday 14th - EYFS & KS1 Nativity at 6.00pm 

Monday 18th - KS2 Christmas Dinner 

Monday 18th - KS1 Christmas Party 

Tuesday 19th - KS1 Christmas Dinner 

Tuesday 19th - KS2 Christmas Party 

Thursday 21st - KS2 Carol Service Rehearsal at St Cassian's Church 

Friday 22nd - KS2 Carol Service at St Cassian's Church  

Friday 22nd - Break up for Christmas 

January 

Monday 8th - Teacher Training Day - school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 9th - Return to school 

Dates available on the website:- https://www.ccschool.co.uk/ 

http://www.kingcharlesschool.co.uk/

